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Project Hope February 2010 Newsletter

Project Hope: Humanitarian Opportunities for Peace
and Education

2009 Summary
Enclosed

Project Hope is a charitable, non-governmental organization whose objective is to
provide support and humanitarian aid for children and youth in areas of war, conflict,
deprivation and underdevelopment through the application of education, training,
recreation and health-care activities.  

In This Issue
Photography

2009 Summary
Bridge to the World

Le Petit Prince
English Classes

Greece Exchange

You may send cheque or
money order to:
Project Hope 
c/o One World Centre 
189 Princes Street 
Dundee 
DD4 6DQ 
United Kingdom 

Dear Project, 

We have welcomed 2010 with many new hopes and aspirations
for the coming year.  The last three months of 2009 at Project
Hope were busy and filled with new projects, classes and as
always, lots of enthusiasm.  French, English and Japanese
language classes continued.  Art, violin, photography and yoga
classes played a large role at Project Hope as well.  

-  In October, 13 volunteers from 8 countries taught 220
students in 20 centres.
-  In November, 14 volunteers from 8 countries taught 701
students in 20 centres.
-  In December, 11 volunteers from 8 countries taught 765
students in 19 centres.
 
Several informative workshops and lectures were held during this
period. In October, discussions were held at the office for
international volunteers who wanted to learn more about

http://visitor.constantcontact.com/email.jsp?m=1101842477663&id=preview
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(please make payable to
Project Hope)

Bank Information:
Clydesdale Bank
38 High Street
Banchory, AB31 5SR
United Kingdom
Telephone:  
    +44 (0)845 724 0024

Account #: 7046 8050
Sort Code #: 82-61-00
BIC: CLYDGB21100
IBAN #: GB 38 CLYD 82 20
00 91 82 61 00 70468050
Sort Code #: 82-61-00

Charitable Number:
SC040711

Zaytoun (UK)

Buy Zaytoun's Palestinian Olive Oil

and Soap in the UK!

 

Zatoun (Canada/USA)

Buy Zatoun's Palestinian Olive Oil

and Soap in Canada and the

USA!

One World Centre (UK)

One World Centre is netw ork of

over 40 organizations dedicated to

Development Education and

fostering global citizenship across

Scotland.

Beit Zatoun (Toronto)

Palestine as well as a presentation about the architecture and
cultural heritage of Old Nablus was held at Project Hope office
by the engineer Naseer Arafat and a lecture and discussion
about health care in the West Bank held by Dr. Ghassan Hamdan
of the Palestinian Medical Relief Society (PMR).  In November
there was a presentation about the changes in the economy by
Mr. Nameer Khayyat of the Nablus Chamber of Commerce and
Industry and an evening presentation by the director of the
Water Supply and Sanitation Department for Nablus and the
surrounding area. 

Photography

During the months of October and
November, forty-five school
dropouts from Nablus took part in a
photography workshop.  Together
with a photojournalist from Canada
they worked on capturing personal
identity through the use of
cameras.  The boys learned many
photography techniques and

wrapped up the program by holding an exhibit in Nablus so the
public could see their final products.  Please visit the link below
to see the incredible work these students have done.

http://projecthope.ps/projecthope/wb/photoblog/2009/10/17/je-
serais-ill-be/

Summary of 2009
In 2009, Project Hope had a total of 10 400 students based on
non-unique monthly placements.

-English classes had 5696 students (an average of 517 per
month)
-French classes had 1124 students (an average of 101 per
month)
-Blog classes had 473 students (an average of 43 per month)
-Social Justice classes had 223 students (an average of 45 per
month)

The Arts continue to be the most popular form of activity with
volunteers offering new skills and classes each year.  Here are
the different major arts programs that were offered in 2009:

-Drama/Drama Therapy had 620 students

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001GlARwq90Zjx8xYZ3uUrgLWqs6Qw5XwjrmI2RoZD8IC_aSlLbaUfKEDHM_4ztZWmqpcTIijfgcxYifFEgtEt6ITepDKVb1n3lt_dmLuqcFnMTsFK0SNGDtg==
http://rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001mXqr-IRUesdC19zCr_ptVS_AlNPxwPVGovqBqi0PhPyKCl9NFH-dja8Y6WdMHIeDHpq_vmnIu3W731B_BlOmfdaCSgLFQaZLj80PP6nSbB4=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001GlARwq90Zjx8xYZ3uUrgLWqs6Qw5XwjrmI2RoZD8IC_aSlLbaUfKEDHM_4ztZWmqpcTIijfgcxYifFEgtEt6ITepDKVb1n3lgBvvPeuZJ3AlHsgFsGcTTQ==
http://rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001mXqr-IRUesdC19zCr_ptVS_AlNPxwPVGovqBqi0PhPyKCl9NFH-dja8Y6WdMHIeDw4qsfVZ0L75bz6We-NhfwtxFfyFxhFN5
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001GlARwq90Zjx8xYZ3uUrgLWqs6Qw5XwjrmI2RoZD8IC_aSlLbaUfKEDHM_4ztZWmqpcTIijfgcxYifFEgtEt6ITepDKVb1n3lt_dmLuqcFnMTsFK0SNGDtg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001GlARwq90Zjx8xYZ3uUrgLWqs6Qw5XwjrmI2RoZD8IC_aSlLbaUfKEDHM_4ztZWmqpcTIijfgcxYifFEgtEt6IQ0uz-cjFA3zy240UH9xZIX1pCDVyt6sOgCF2c9AR0DQMB4hJlL9WKs=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001GlARwq90Zjx8xYZ3uUrgLWqs6Qw5XwjrmI2RoZD8IC_aSlLbaUfKEDHM_4ztZWmqpcTIijfgcxYifFEgtEt6IV7sG5Nb5n39k7g_wglBZa7j8QenhCvOb8P9SkpcKZMWLiPFYBvHV4h2POQi7N4DiBLsePXFWZE2jPZF0D0tFdoUGv0Y5Qh76MTiTsxfAoTPWm5ibYOiX_c=
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Beit Zatoun House is an art and

culture centre in Toronto w hich is

now  home to an international off ice

for Project Hope's coordination and

a storefront for Zatoun. 

Wide Awake International

Wide Aw ake International is an

American organisation that can

issue tax receipts for some Project

Hope projects. CLICK HERE to visit

their w ebsite to f ind out more.

FFIPP

Students partake in an educational

tour or internship w ith Faculty for

Israeli-Palestininan Peace.

Near East Cultural and
Educational Foundation of

Canada (NECEF)

NECEF is a registered Canadian

charity w hich has been w orking w ith

Project Hope since our inception

CPFQ Palestinian Child
Sponsorship Program

Make a Difference in a Palestinian

Child's Life

Announcements

BEIT ZATOUN:

-Visual Arts had 359 students
-Mural workshops had 25 students
-Graphic Novels had 46 students
-Photography workshops had 425 students

Athletics remain popular amongst the youth of Nablus.  Through
dance, sports, and fitness programs children have a chance to
work on team building skills as well as physical activity. Activities
can vary depending on the specific skills and interests of the
volunteer:

-Spanish dance had 22 students
-Gymnastics had 41 students
-Yoga had 100 students
-Dance had 60 students
-Aerobics had 75 students
-Fitness had 60 students
-Soccer had 30 students

Music continued to play a key role at
Project Hope with students having a chance to learn guitar,
piano and violin in a small class environment.  There was also a
spring music program that ran for two months at Dar Al-Fanoon: 

- Guitar had 9 students
- Piano had 32 students
- Violin had 41 students
- Spring Music Program had 45 students

Aside from the major English and French language programs,
Project Hope was able to offer classes in a few different foreign
languages spoken by volunteers:

-Japanese had 24 students
-Italian had 35 students
-Spanish had 1 students

The Winter and Summer camps were a success yet again with
great attendance and a variety of activities offered each day to
keep the children busy and active:

-121 campers in the winter children's camp program
-65 campers in the summer children's camp program

A few specific workshops were offered throughout the year:

-The cultural exchange program had 41 participants
-The digital storytelling program had 72 participants
-Health Initiative First Aid had 40 participants
-CV workshop had 45 participants

This year Project Hope worked in:

The cities of Tulkarem, Jenin, Nablus and Qalqilia

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001GlARwq90Zjx8xYZ3uUrgLWqs6Qw5XwjrmI2RoZD8IC_aSlLbaUfKEDHM_4ztZWmqpcTIijfgcxYifFEgtEt6ITepDKVb1n3lgBvvPeuZJ3AlHsgFsGcTTQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001GlARwq90Zjx8xYZ3uUrgLWqs6Qw5XwjrmI2RoZD8IC_aSlLbaUfKEDHM_4ztZWmqpcTIijfgcxYifFEgtEt6IWHJz4QvuiW8sqvXMJBq8CPFUUjCNz7nbg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001GlARwq90Zjx8xYZ3uUrgLWqs6Qw5XwjrmI2RoZD8IC_aSlLbaUfKEDHM_4ztZWmqpcTIijfgcxYifFEgtEt6IbCcO7yAqWH6GwQ_QkRFYemSwfipxr7eEg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001GlARwq90Zjx8xYZ3uUrgLWqs6Qw5XwjrmI2RoZD8IC_aSlLbaUfKEDHM_4ztZWmqpcTIijfgcxYifFEgtEt6IbCcO7yAqWH6GwQ_QkRFYemW5lqG45qqEky9jDJPb-SJNCjJuECGE2k=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001GlARwq90Zjx8xYZ3uUrgLWqs6Qw5XwjrmI2RoZD8IC_aSlLbaUfKEDHM_4ztZWmqpcTIijfgcxYifFEgtEt6IZQf5WxWPaAdfN4R7T97f4S7UgCwkoD-Ng==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001GlARwq90Zjx8xYZ3uUrgLWqs6Qw5XwjrmI2RoZD8IC_aSlLbaUfKEDHM_4ztZWmqpcTIijfgcxYifFEgtEt6IZQf5WxWPaAdfN4R7T97f4S7UgCwkoD-Ng==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001GlARwq90Zjx8xYZ3uUrgLWqs6Qw5XwjrmI2RoZD8IC_aSlLbaUfKEDHM_4ztZWmqpcTIijfgcxYifFEgtEt6IeV-LNhaf0k6aZpUKqkNA-x3qnEPZxzgcA==
http://rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001mXqr-IRUesdC19zCr_ptVS_AlNPxwPVGovqBqi0PhPyKCl9NFH-djaY_MQd_r4s9wzNUv_QPZ6XbZWeun7y6qLhAwob7gFQE
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001GlARwq90Zjx8xYZ3uUrgLWqs6Qw5XwjrmI2RoZD8IC_aSlLbaUfKEDHM_4ztZWmqpcTIijfgcxYifFEgtEt6IRtLu4H9XxLRfndmTCJMPPVOQsvaKZCWcA==
http://rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001mXqr-IRUesdC19zCr_ptVS_AlNPxwPVGovqBqi0PhPyKCl9NFH-djcCl7xVJo_IALvDR-hCBAAxmxlv-wcuVysODmorfw_-MOUuNTNsmGpI=
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Project Hope is pleased to
announce the opening of a
shared gallery location in the
popular Annex district of
downtown Toronto, Canada.
It will be a home for both
Project Hope and Zatoun. It
will act as a space to
coordinate the international
side of Project Hope's work,
a store front for Zatoun's
Palestinian fair trade
products as well as a
meeting place for artistic
and cultural outreach.
Please visit us at
www.beitzatoun.org.

ONE WORLD CENTRE:
 
Project Hope wants to
provide a special thank-you
to the One World Centre in
Dundee, Scotland, for
providing it with a physical
location for its administration
in the United Kingdom.
http://oneworld
centredundee.org.uk/ 

STAFF CHANGES:

There have been several
new additions to the Nablus
office.  Project Hope
welcomes Haneen Masri as
the new English Coordinator,
and Nour Dweikat and Safaa
Abu-Esheh as the new
French coordinators.  We
are saying goodbye to Maisa
Khwaryreh, our most recent
French coordinator as well
as Tharwa Abu-Zeina, our
former Program Manager and
our former Development
Officer, Lisa Masri.

An Online Travel
Guide to Nablus

Project Hope launched a
new and improved version of
its electronic website
http://www.nablusguide.com
in both English and French
as a way of introducing
Nablus to English and French
speakers. The site covers a

The refugee camps of Balata, New Askar, Old Askar, Al Ein, and
Al Faras and the villages of Balata Village, Askar Village, Salem
Village, Hawwareh Village, Deir Sharif, Dayr Al- Hatab, Bayt
Fourik, Bayt Dajan, Bayt Wazan, Bayt Mreen, Odala, Awarta,
Jourish, Yanoun, Durif, Bourin, Aseerah Al-Shamaleyyah, Aseerah
Al Kibleyyah, Kufur Jammal, and Kufur Kallil.

During 2009 Project Hope had an average of 23 Palestinian
volunteers per month.  It had 3 training and cultural
opportunities for Palestinian volunteers in Europe.  There were
101 international volunteers from 17 different countries with an
average of 19 per month with 2-3 month stay averages.

We worked with 50 Palestinian organisations and 8 UNRWA
schools and 20 different international organisations.

Bridge to the World Blog Classes

The Bridge to the World
program continued this fall
with the students who had
been part of the summer
program.  One of the
volunteers from Holland
visited her blog students in
their homes during
examination time.  She met
with families and gave the

children a chance to photograph their houses and families.

Facebook accounts were created for each student for the
blogs.  Previously the students were posting on Wordpress but
Facebook is more familiar and more "user friendly".

Regular English classes began after the summer vacation in the
UNRWA School-system.  As a new initiative, UNRWA is opening
schools on Saturday.  Along with teaching English, Project Hope
has begun facilitating fun activities and art classes for the
students on Saturdays.
 

Le Petit Prince
A Swiss volunteer led a project
that focused on the novel 'Le
Petit Prince' in French classes
in order to combine language
and art activities.  The project
took place in the following
three centres:  Happy
Childhood Centre (Balata

Camp), Al-Safeer Centre (Askar Camp) and Rab'a Al-Adawya
Centre (Northern Aseera).  The teacher would read the novel to
the children in order to work on reading comprehension skills
while the students read along.  Then the class was asked to
imagine what they had read and put it down on paper as a
drawing.  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001GlARwq90Zjx8xYZ3uUrgLWqs6Qw5XwjrmI2RoZD8IC_aSlLbaUfKEDHM_4ztZWmqpcTIijfgcxYifFEgtEt6IWHJz4QvuiW8sqvXMJBq8CPFUUjCNz7nbg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001GlARwq90Zjx8xYZ3uUrgLWqs6Qw5XwjrmI2RoZD8IC_aSlLbaUfKEDHM_4ztZWmqpcTIijfgcxYifFEgtEt6IQ0uz-cjFA3zy240UH9xZIX1pCDVyt6sOgCF2c9AR0DQMB4hJlL9WKs=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001GlARwq90Zjx8xYZ3uUrgLWqs6Qw5XwjrmI2RoZD8IC_aSlLbaUfKEDHM_4ztZWmqpcTIijfgcxYifFEgtEt6IQ0uz-cjFA3zy240UH9xZIX1pCDVyt6sOgCF2c9AR0DQMB4hJlL9WKs=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001GlARwq90Zjx8xYZ3uUrgLWqs6Qw5XwjrmI2RoZD8IC_aSlLbaUfKEDHM_4ztZWmqpcTIijfgcxYifFEgtEt6IeV-LNhaf0k6O3D0mEJ_brYpRqyo5RlMQg==
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variety of topics such as
history, geography,
personalities, traditions,
arts, the soap industry, and
Palestinian cuisine.  Mr.
Abdul-Hakeem Sabbah,
Director of Project Hope,
along with Jean-Charles,
Tamer and Tawfiq, have
continued to develop the
website so that those
outside Palestine can have
access to accurate and
relevant information about
the region.  The site was
created two years ago and
has been updated
substantially since then. 
Along with providing
information to the greater
public, there are hopes that
the site will also encourage
more people to come and
discover Nablus for
themselves.

Did you know?
The following is taken from
the Nablus Guide
www.nablusguide.com

The Theatre of Neapolis

The Theatre at Neapolis was
erected on the lower slopes
of Mount Gerizim. According
to the Madaba Map it was
directly adjacent to the city
wall. The Theatre itself was
surrounded by a massive
wall of hewn stone in which
were the entrances to the
Theatre.

Now that the project has ended, the volunteer will upload the
children's  pictures to a blog on the Project Hope website. 
When she returns to Switzerland is planning an exhibition of the
children's artwork alongside the artwork of Swiss children.

English Classes
Learning English for
Palestinians can be of much
more value than just a new
language skill.  The ability to
communicate in English opens
doors to the world.  Speaking
and understanding English
provides hope and
opportunities.  It also helps to
get the true stories of what
life is like in Palestine and

what is happening on a daily basis.

Project Hope offers English classes in the UNRWA schools and in
a variety of other locations.  An average of 517 students were
taught per month 2009.

Activities at Project Hope
As always, Project Hope volunteers had many talents to share.
This fall they gave classes in Japanese, CPR and First Aid, Violin
and Photography.  

Yoga

Yoga therapy provides relief from stress as well as many other
mental and physical ailments.  It is based on the idea that
mental health and physical health are directly related.  Yoga
views the person as a whole - body, mind and spirit. There are
almost no recreational activities for women in Nablus which adds
to the value of these classes. 

The Yoga program continued throughout the fall months.  There
were regular classes as well as special ones for people with
Multiple Sclerosis.
 

Palestinians from Project Hope in
Greece
An account written by
exchange participants
Hamza Faddah, Tawfiq
Abdel Raheen, and Maissa
Khwaireh. 

We participated in a
project which gathers
youth from European
countries and from the
Mediterranean countries
such as (Spain, Italy, Romania, Egypt, Jordan, Turkey and
Palestine) in order to talk about the second generation
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The Theatre with diameter
of approximately 110 metres,
is one of the largest Theatre
found to date in the land of
Palestine. The Theatre of
Neapolis had three blocks of
seats, (or caves) the lower
and Middle caves were equal
in size, and were each
comprised of 18 rows of
seats, while the upper caves
comprised 12 rows of seats. 
We estimate that the
construction of the Theatre
began early in the second
century A.D. 

immigrants.  We were between 45 to 50 participants with the
crew of the association ANCE which realised the project.  We
had theatre (play) classes in which we describe the life of the
immigrants by playing some games and performing plays, we also
played the game Treasure Hun, we were divided into groups
consisting of 6 persons per each.  This game was good in order
to know more about the city and to communicate with the
people plus this we made more exercises in order to know more
about the immigrants' life.

Next, we made discussion groups which were very useful to
know the development of the immigrants issue in each country
especially about the difficulties and behaviours problems they
have.

The last two days there was a festival in which out in the hall all
the participants had to stand to present their country and their
organisation and inside the place was divided in different places
for sculptures, photographs, a place for conference, discussion
and the films, concert and the theatre.

The activities during the festival were as the following:
The first day there was a press conference for some countries
and after it they present films in which they showed our film
(Life Under the Sea) and then the hall activities were in Greek.

The second day there was the discussion session in which we
participated and we informed the audience about our refugees
issue and the reaction for it was positive.
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Thank you for your support

Sincerely,
 
The Project Hope Team
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